Intouch Conservatives



Summer 2021

THANK YOU TO ALL RESIDENTS

Re-elected County Councillor Adrian Warwick and newly elected Rugby **Borough Councillor Eve Hassell were** both delighted with the recent election results and honoured to be elected.

Adrian and Eve would like to thank all the residents of Clifton, Newton and Churchover ward who voted for them in May.

Both have continued attending parish council meetings, as well as dealing with local issues and will work to benefit everyone in the area, regardless of how, or whether, they voted.

Eve is already getting to

know the officers at Rugby Borough Council and getting issues resolved.

Both Warwickshire and Rugby Borough Council are now holding meetings in public again as covid restrictions continue to ease.

If you have any issues locally that you want to raise, please get in touch with Adrian or Eve via the details overleaf.



MOTO SERVICES OFFICIALLY OPEN

Moto Service Station on the M6 in Churchover officially opened on 1st July 2021 just three years after planning permission.

It is set in a beautifully landscaped environment so it also includes a picnic area, a play area and a dog walking area, and in keeping with climate concerns, has 25 electric vehicle charging points.

Apart from the petrol station and hotel, it includes a range of food outlets as well as Marks and Spencer Food and W H Smith, some are open 24 hours.



We welcome this facility as a benefit to vehicle users and also for the creation of jobs for local people.

COTON PARK

Persimmon have now started building their latest housing development at Coton Park East.

This will provide much needed homes for local people and will include up to 30% of affordable homes.

This development is part of Rugby's Local Plan, adopted in 2019, to build up to 800 homes on Coton Park East. This phase contiues on from an earlier phase just off Long Hassocks on Coton Park but will eventually join up with Central Park Drive when that is

Raise any local issues with your team

MARK PAWSEY MP

Survey on restoring A&E at St Cross.

According to the House of Commons Library 83% of people living in the Rugby constituency live more than a 15-minute drive from an A&E department.

This is due to the downgrading of the A&E department at the Hospital of St Cross in the late 1990s

Since being elected as the town's MP in 2010, Mark has

been firm that as Rugby grows, the case for the restoration of A&E at St Cross has grown too.

Mark is now asking for the support of Rugby residents to build a case for the return of A&E in Rugby. He is hoping residents will complete his online survey on healthcare and emergency care at St Cross which can be found at:

www.markpawsey.org.uk/ form/stx



PHILIP SECCOMBE: POLICE **AND CRIME COMMISSION**

As the lockdown restrictions are lifted, the expectation is that the pressures on local police officers in Rugby will return to the levels seen prior to the pandemic.

In July I spent time meeting Mark Pawsey MP, teams in the Police Station and visiting Futures Unlocked and the On Track Youth Project in Brownsover.

I will be conducting more engagements in Rugby over the coming months and I look forward to hearing from you on how we can make your area safer in the future.

Please contact me on

opcc@warwiickshire.pnn.police.uk



Philip regularly visits Rugby in his PCC

News SNIPPETS

HOULTON SCHOOL

Houlton Secondary School is opening in September 2021 and is a welcome addition of secondary school places as well as being a closer location than other secondary schools in Rugby, for children in Coton Park East, Newton and Clifton upon Dunsmore.

LITTER PICKING/FLY TIPPING

Litter is still a great concern in the area and your local councillors are happy to help out litter picking on a regular basis. Eve took part in the monthly litter pick on Coton Park East last month.

Eve also arranged for the removal of a large amount of rubbish near Churchover.

YOUR CONSERVATIVE TEAM FOR CLIFTON, NEWTON AND CHURCHOVER



Cllr Eve Hassell

- 07379 507184
- eve.hassell@rugby.gov.uk

County Cllr Adrian Warwick

- 07798 738538
- cllrwarwick@warwickshire.gov.uk

MP Mark Pawsey

- 01788 579499
- mark.pawsey.mp@parliament.uk



